AFFIDAVIT OF JUSTIN ALLEN

[, Justin Allen, of the City of Pembroke, in the County of Renfrew and Province of Ontario,
make oath and say as follows:

1. THAT I am the Chief Executive Officer of Ottawa River Power Corporation.

2. THAT on Monday November 4", 2024, | made the Notice, the application and evidence
available for public review on Ottawa River Power Corporation’s website.

3. THAT on Monday November 4%, 2024, a copy of the Notice and the application and
evidence were served to the Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition and the School
Energy Coalition, being the intervenors of record from Ottawa River Power Corporation’s
previous rate applications, EB-2021-0052 and EB-2023-0047.
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Application for 2025 Rates

Nov 4, 2024

Ottawa River Power Corporation (ORPC) has filed an application with the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) to adjust electricity distribution
rates effective May1st, 2025. The estimated overall impact of this application would result in additional yearly savings for an average
customer of $37 for residential and $60 for small businesses. Although monthly distribution rates for an average customer have
increased by $1 for residential and $5 for small businesses, the amendment to Ontario Regulation 429/04, which allowed for the
removal of GA charges on Waltham's energy supply, continues to pass more savings onto ORPC customers and offsets all other
increases.

The application and evidence are available for review on the OEB website: ORPC Rate Application EB-2024-0050

Download a PDF copy of the Notice of a Rate Hearing for rates effective May 1%, 2025.



Jeffrey Roy

From: Jeffrey Roy

Sent: November 4, 2024 9:40 AM

To: shelley.grice@rogers.com; 'Mark Rubenstein’; 'William Harper'; 'Mark Garner
(markgarner@rogers.com)’; 'fred@shepherdrubenstein.com'

Cc: Justin Allen

Subject: Ottawa River Power Corporation Notice of Application EB-2024-0050

Attachments: Notice_Ottawa River Power_Bilingual_20241101.pdf

Good morning,

Ottawa River Power Corporation has filed its IRM application for rates effective May 1%, 2025. Please find attached
the Notice of Application. The application can be found on the OEB website at the following URL for your review:

https://www.rds.oeb.ca/CMWebDrawer/Record?g=CaseNumber=EB-2024-0050&sortBy=recRegisteredOn-
&pagelength=400

| ask that you please confirm receipt of this notice.
If you have any questions, please let me know.

Thank you,

Jeffrey Roy, CPA, CA

Chief Financial Officer

Ottawa River Power Corporation

283 Pembroke Street West, P.O. Box 1087
Pembroke ON K8A 6Y6

Tel: 613-732-3687 x227

Fax: 613-732-9838



